



**PL24 Community Association Meeting
Monday 26th March 2018, 6pm, St Blazey Community Rooms**

MINUTES

Present: Gill Butler, Ryan Chamberlain, Tony Nethercott, Jordan Rowse, Chris Bone

Apologies: June Anderson, Yvonne Endean, Pauline Giles, Jenny Moore, Caroline Wildish, Chrissie Yendell

Minutes of Meeting of 26th February 2018

Proposed by TN, seconded by RC and agreed unanimously that the Minutes were a true record of the meeting. They were signed by GB as Chairperson.

Matters arising from Minutes of 26th February 2018 (other than those to be covered later in Agenda)

RC has added members' contact details to email distribution list.

Christmas Card Competition –Tamsyn Chapman has forwarded details re running the competition to TN. TN to visit schools before the start of the summer holidays.

Treasurer's Report

Balances at 26th March 2018:

PL24CA - £3,142.19

PL24 - £1,762.69

PL24 In Bloom - £413.51

Other Accounts - £386.24

Current Account Balance - **£5,704.63**

Youth Market

Only two stalls were booked and the footfall was disappointing, despite posters having been put up all over the area. As a result the event finished by 2.00 pm. The Committee expressed its thanks to the young people from Fourways who had worked so hard to provide refreshments and for whom the event was equally disappointing. Committee members were asked to think about how to go about attracting people to the next event and bring their thoughts to the next meeting.

Events planning/helpers' availability, etc

Spit Beach Day, 8th April 2018 – Imerys has offered the docks' car park for PL24CA parking. Signs will be needed. Help will be required to carry all the equipment, etc, to the beach. Lawrence and Penny have offered to help – Penny will be on the teas. GB and JR to discuss logistics.

Pinnock Tunnel Trip, 22nd April 2018 – Bookings are not going as well as last year and 19 seats are still available. GB to readvertise. Posters are ready to be printed. RC suggested contacting Betty Hicks re the Lunch Club patrons – GB has already done this but not received a reply as yet.

GB asked for assistance with posting information on Facebook. JR agreed to help and will also sort out the last trip and contact Betty Hicks. It was thought that dropping the price to £3.50 per ticket might help fill these seats. Posters to be delivered by TN (Fourways and the other usual places) and RC (Par and Tywardreath – GB to advise where these posters need to go).

Made in PL24, 12th May 2018 – Help is needed on the day.

The Big Lunch, 3rd June 2018 – Posters are ready but need to go out. RC to deliver posters that GB is unable to deliver – GB to explain where the posters need to go. RC suggested GB make out a list of poster destinations so that, in the event of someone else having to pick up this task, they will know where to go. The Dog Show is organised and Denise and Lawrence have had money back for the items they have purchased.

Delegating

GB reported that she is acting as Secretary as well as Chair for the moment and needs assistance.

RC agreed to help by passing on information to EW for the website.

TN is helping to monitor the PL24CA Gmail account until YE returns from holiday.

Paper correspondence – a thank you letter was received from the Spire Appeal for the donation by PL24CA.

RC to contact Pirate FM, Heart and Radio Cornwall re advertising forthcoming events.

RC suggested working out events for a year in advance and budgeting for them so that only two people (not necessarily the same two people) are in charge of each event. This would mean sub-committees meeting on a quarterly basis only.

A discussion was held as to how to attract more volunteers.

PL24 In Bloom Report (JR) – “Despite still being a newly formed group, PL24 in Bloom is going from strength to strength, and our recent 'Big Par Tidy Up' was a huge success.

Spring is here and all of the daffodils that we planted are now out and look great. A big improvement to the area.

The group is committed to working hard to do all that it can to tidy up the PL24 area - making it a better and brighter place to live and work.”

DBS Checks – GB reported that PL24CA is now an umbrella organisation for DBS checks so if any member of the committee would like to undergo a check, this can be organised. There is already a list of people wanting checks.

Reports around the Table

Carry forward.

AOB

None.

Date of next meeting

The next meeting will take place on Monday 30th April 2018 at 6.00 pm, at St Blazey Community Rooms.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 6.45 pm.